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Dear Friends,

We come to Easter with hindsight, knowing that Jesus would rise from the dead. 

But imagine how the disciples must have felt? After Jesus’ crucifixion, the disciples must

have been going through deep despair; feeling helpless and hopeless.

With God, in whatever situation we face, there is hope, even when all seems hopeless.

 

The scriptures are full of hope:

Be joyful in hope, patient in affliction, faithful in prayer. ~Romans 12:12

 

The Lord delights in those who fear him, who put their hope in his unfailing

love. ~Psalm 147:11

 

Yes, my soul, find rest in God; my hope comes from him.Truly he is my rock and my

salvation;he is my fortress, I will not be shaken. ~Psalm 62:5-6

 

May the God of hope fill you with all joy and peace as you trust in him, so that you

may overflow with hope by the power of the Holy Spirit. ~Romans 15:13

 

Hope is not the belief that everything in this world will turn out in ways we need or want.

Hope is trust and knowledge that God is on His throne; He is in control; and, that He

knows everything!

PRINCIPAL'S MESSAGE
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Because of that, we can keep on and face tomorrow. We place our hope in Him, who is

eternal.

 

Our faith relies on the fact that resurrection comes after death and that is why we can

have hope, a living eternal hope.

The power of ‘Yet’

Though the fig tree does not bud and there are no grapes on the vines,though the olive

crop fails and the fields produce no food,though there are no sheep in the pen and no

cattle in the stalls, yet I will rejoice in the Lord, I will be joyful in God my Savior.

~Habakkuk 3:17-18

Habakkuk the prophet, was surveying the destructive and violent global circumstances of

his time and initially questioned God, “How long, O God?” (Habakkuk 1:1).

But Habakkuk moved to a position of worship, in spite of all the horrible circumstances…

 “yet I will rejoice in the Lord” (Habakkuk 3: 18).

 

 

Coming up to Easter and focusing on ‘and yet’ I wrote this poem:

The Daffodil Bulb

Dry, flaky,
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Stained and ugly.

Layers falling apart.

Dead.

 

And yet…

Whilst in darkness

Wrapped in moisture and nutrients,

Life emerges.

 

A green shoot breaks free of the darkness

And slowly grows

transforming into a statue of glowing vibrance, strength and beauty.

Death is defeated.

 

A flower of crowning glory shines – the daffodil!

 

Thanks everyone for your support and prayers throughout the term. 

Blessings to you all for a special time at Easter, remembering all that Christ has done for

us.

 

Shalom,

Catriona Wansbrough

Principal
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SAVE THE DATE - Thursday 5th May

SACC NEWS
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First 2022 Working Bee – 26th March
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Thank you to the hardworking team of families who participated in the recent Working

Bee. There was lots of shovelling, sweeping and scrubbing around the campus to get the

College  looking sharp in readiness for the Open Day.
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Darren Waterworth

Business Manager

2022 Dedication Service 

The College's annual Dedication Service was held this year on Monday 28th March. In

this service, we dedicate the school year, student leadership team and the College to the

Lord, and we do this together with the whole community.

 

It was a wonderful time of celebration and gathering, recognising the new College

Captains, praying for our College community, great to be led by our Worship Band for the

College Hymn and hearing a devotion from our guest speaker Mrs Gillian Asquith.
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Thanks to our College Chaplain Rev Warwick Grant for leading us in the special service.

 

Catriona Wansbrough

Principal

 

2021 School Satisfaction Survey Results

Vividus Marketing have recently released their

findings into the performance of St Andrews

Christian College for the 2021 school year. A

comprehensive study was undertaken across all

facets of the College’s activities and a number of

findings emerged in regard to the College’s

overall performance and satisfaction levels.

 

Overall, there was a slight decline in our results for 2021. Apparently there has been a

general decline in satisfaction results throughout most schools, due to COVID and the

augmented time of remote learning that all families and staff had to endure.

 

Even though overall attitudes were slightly down, our results are still relatively high and

encouraging, especially in the understanding of the College’s Mission, Purpose and

reason we exist as a Christian school. The positive indicators that recognise and support

our Christian emphasis, ethos and values are especially important in the culture of the

College.

 

The best way to understand the community’s responses in the survey is to study the

results in the summary 2021 graphs within the report below. The last section of this

report “Comparison to Previous Years”, tracks our results from 2011 to 2021 and gives a

good snapshot of our progress.

Open Day 2022 - A Spectacular Success
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This year’s St Andrew Christian College Open Day was the most successful ever! The

College welcomed over 400 guests who attended and participated in tours and festive

events. 
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Visitors were amazed with our students maturity, confidence and ability to articulate the

Christ centred values of our College so much so, that our office received numerous

congratulatory email - Well done to our fantastic students!

 

Also a huge thank you to all our wonderful PFA volunteers for their help in organising

and running the bbq with big welcoming smiles!

 

As part of the promotional lead up to the event College Captains Sarah Farmer & Kayle

Dharmadasa enjoyed a fun outing to the Light FM recording studio to record a radio

advert that aired in the week leading up to the open day.  

 

‘The Light’ Positive Radio (Light FM) also broadcast on-site throughout the event that

added a real air of excitement and kept the kids busy with a treasure hunt, face sticker

competition and a heap of other prize winning activities.

 

Overall it was a stunning success that exceeded all expectations. 

We look forward to an even bigger and better Open Day in 2023.

 

Peter Friend

Communications & Community Relations Manager
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Development Project – 500 Burwood Highway, Wantirna
South (Former Food Star site)

 

The College was recently made aware of a proposal to construct an eight storey building

on the corner of Burwood Highway and Tyner Road, which would include 118

apartments, with basement car parking for 70 vehicles. The focus of this project is to

provide housing for low income households.

 

The College is certainly concerned at the traffic and parking issues that such a

development will bring to the area. Members of our parent community have also

expressed concern over the child safety implications of community housing so close to

the College.

 

In line with the development process, the College will be providing feedback and

expressing our concerns regarding the traffic and parking issues the development will

bring to the area around the College. We will also advise the developer of the concerns of

the College community.

 

We would ask that concerned families provide their feedback via email to

500burwood@upco.com.au. You may also like to copy Knox Councillor, Lisa Cooper –

Cr.Lisa.Cooper@knox.vic.gov.au

 

Darren Waterworth

Business Manager

mailto:500burwood@upco.com.au
mailto:Cr.Lisa.Cooper@knox.vic.gov.au
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– NETBALL NEWS –
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Mothers' Day Macaron Fundraiser

St Andrews Netball Club is running a Mother's Day fundraiser

selling Macarons made by De’Medici Macarons. 

 

Flavours include raspberry white chocolate, passionfruit, red velvet

and chocolate salted caramel plus we have a vegan option with

passionfruit and chocolate salted caramel for $25 per dozen.

 

Our aim is to raise funds to further develop our club, and provide much needed funds to

keep our players fees low and assist in paying our netball coaches.

 

If you would like to support our club please complete your order online by 27th April

2022 through St Andrews Netball Club - Mother’s Day Fundraiser - click on the

fundraiser tab to order and pay. Orders will be delivered to the students on Thursday 5th

May.

 

Let your friends and family know and help support our club!

https://www.standrewsnetballclub.com/general-9
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Blessings,

Lauren Gaschk

St Andrews Netball Club President
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Congratulations Derek Qi

St Andrews Christian College congratulates Derek on his achievements in First Lego

League's -  Razorback Event. Derek has been working with another 7 children from

different schools in Victoria for this program, their team named Helix. 

Together they won the National Award in December 2021, and in May this year, their

team will fly to USA, to represent Australia and compete in an international innovation

and robotics competition. Their innovation project aims to create a safer, greener form of

transportation. 

 

Well done on a fantastic effort Derek and we wish you all the best with the upcoming trip!
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Louis Fernandes

Secondary School Teacher

Sustainability and Garden Club News 

Late this term, a group of students who are passionate about sustainability have come

together to begin making a change in the school and in their local area, learning how to

become better stewards of the Earth God has entrusted us with. 

 

In the coming months we are looking to make bird boxes, join forces with Knox

Environmental Society and learn about our native local plants. 

 

The garden club will continue to care for and grow delicious vegetables and sell them

during lunchtime, donating a portion to Tear Australia and using the rest of the proceeds

for plants and soil. 

 

Do you want to start your own garden? Here are a few steps to looking after your garden in

Autumn and what we have been doing in the garden at school: 
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Clean out summer garden beds and prepare soil with compost, worm wee/Seasol

and dynamic lifter. 

Plant your Autumn seeds and seedlings such as brassicas (cover these to keep the

white moth from eating them), lettuce, pak choi, kale, spinach, radish/daikon and

herbs such as coriander. 

In May – Prune all fruit trees. 

We look forward to hearing about the wonderful fun you are having in the garden. 

 

Maria Wheelton

Sustainability Coordinator

Easter Thanksgiving Service

Earlier this morning we gathered as a College community to reflect upon the gift of Grace

given to us through the death & resurrection of Jesus.

Our wonderful Worship Band lead us with the College Hymn prior to a devotion shared

by College Chaplain Rev. Warwick Grant.
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We celebrated our Preps as they were presented with their College badges and teddy

bears by our Current Year 12s - a wonderful joy to witness.
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Two awards were also presented to the 2021 Knox Council School Award & College DUX

recipients: Jonathan Chen and Niki Wang respectively.
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Prep P Explores the Water Cycle

This Term we learnt how God thought of all our needs when he created the world.

We learnt how the water cycle is an extremely important process because it enables the

availability of water for all living organisms and regulates weather patterns on our planet.

If water didn't naturally recycle itself, we would run out of clean water, which is essential

to life. 

The students loved creating rain clouds and writing about what they like to do in the rain. 

 

Shellene Pillifeant 

PRIMARY SCHOOL
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Prep Teacher

Prep S Enjoys Learning Groups

The Prep P children have enjoyed learning in small groups at different times during our

school days. Most days we have language groups where we practise our reading, writing

and creative thinking. We write on our class whiteboards, read PM readers on our iPads

and enjoy a wide variety of language games and puzzles. 

We also often have maths groups where we work together to solve problems, classify

groups, sort equipment and engage in creative games and activities. 

 

Sonia Sires

Prep S Teacher
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Year 1 - Teddy Bear’s Picnic  

If you go down in the woods today, you're sure of a big surprise 

If you go down in the woods today, you'd better go in disguise 

For every bear that ever there was will gather there for certain 

Because today's the day the teddy bears have their picnic 

 

The Year 1s enjoyed their Teddy Bear’s Picnic with their fluffy teddies and their

wonderful families. We were so blessed to hear an awesome pirate story from Mrs

Elbourne and play so many fun games with our teddies. What an epic night!
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Easter Egg Hunt With Our Year 11 Buddies  

Earlier this week our Year 11 buddies surprised us with an awesome Easter Egg Hunt! 

We had so much fun and can’t wait to be with our buddies again next term.



13/02/2023, 16:07 Issue 2 PDF Export - iNewsletter

https://newsletters.naavi.com/issue/454PB15/preview/pdf 51/135



13/02/2023, 16:07 Issue 2 PDF Export - iNewsletter

https://newsletters.naavi.com/issue/454PB15/preview/pdf 52/135

 

Gaye Jones & Natalie Nheu

Year 1 Teachers

Terrific Term 1 for Year 2!

The Year 2s have had a terrific first term. Besides learning lots of new information and

skills, we have been exploring the concept of servant-heartedness and how we can build

each other up through our words and actions. 
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This has included learning to work collaboratively in small groups and with other

students that they may not usually work with, understanding that we are a team and we

can all learn from each other. It has also been wonderful to see some of the quieter and

shyer students becoming more confident in taking on the role of the leader during these

activities. Well done Year 2s! 

 

Mrs Hendricks, Miss Moss, Mrs Tay and Mr Grant

Year 2 Teachers

Year 5 Visit Sovereign Hill 

Year 5 have enjoyed their very first excursion to Sovereign Hill! This long-awaited trip has

been on everyone’s minds since the beginning of the year, and it was an event not to be

missed.  
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Some reflections from Grade 5 students:  

I liked the gift shop because I got lots of cool items. Panning for gold was pretty fun

‘cause finding the gold was like winning the lottery because gold is very rare. Akesh  

 

When we arrived at the gold mine, we went on this tram underground and the guide

gave us a tour of the mine they used. We did a lot of other things too but my favourite

part of the trip was SHOPPING! We brought some money and bought some cool

stuff. Esther  

 

We had a fantastic time. Some of my highlights included gold panning, going into

trams that do down deep into mining shafts, trekking underground and going into

gift shops. Zara 

 

My group went on an underground tram to examine the mine. The mine was dark,

however the atmosphere was absolutely optimistic…. The excursion was filled with

enthusiasm and I, personally, had the best time. Annabelle  

 

I saw many specks of gold in the wet sand by the river. Some other people found gold,

and it is very rare. Gold left in the river now is scarce, and all you find are tiny flecks

of glitter. Overall, everything was fun. Serena   

Year 6 Author Visit

This week 6L students enjoyed a visit from our very own 6L parent, author, Amani

Udaman (Aisha's mum)! 

 

Students listened to Amani's experience as an author and asked great questions about the

reality of being an author and what it takes to write a book.   

 

Students have also been presenting their Passion Projects! From the diplomatic power of

ping pong to the poisonous saliva of the blue ringed octopus, these projects highlight

each student's unique interests, and we get to learn more about this amazing world we

live in – hoorah!
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PRIMARY ART NEWS

Year 3 Visit McClelland Gallery

It has been an exciting few weeks in Art. In week 6, the Year 3 students visited McClelland

Gallery. They explored enormous sculptures, sound making sculptures and spent time

making their own environmental installations. Students also listened to a First Nation

curator about Indigenous plants, foods, and art.  
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Year 2 Visit NGV Australia

In week 7 the Year 2 students visited the NGV Australia, learning about what an art

gallery is, how we can appreciate art and reflected on Indigenous and other Australian

artists work Students especially enjoyed the Birrarung playground during their break. 
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Prep & Year 1 Art

The Preps have created fruit for the hungry caterpillar and the Year 1 students learnt

about weaving and collaging. 

 

The Jeremiah Tree

We are excited to unveil a hand-made artwork, created in a collaboration between our

primary students and artist, Elizabeth Armstrong. 

 

In 2021, Year 4 and 5 Students met with with Elizabeth to brainstorm ideas. With some

extra contribution from Year 3s, the students made felt patches, and some students also

designed images of fruit. 

 

Elizabeth constructed the artwork from the student's felt patches, and she took

inspiration from their drawings of fruit, to represent the tree in Jeremiah 17:7-8.

Tom Gibbs  

Head of Visual Arts
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VCE Camp 2022

This year, the VCE Cohort enjoyed a taste of University life at Federation University, Mt

Helen Campus. The weather was lovely and the setting quite picturesque. St Andrews

VCE students stayed in the university’s student housing.  

Many workshops were delivered to students including Study Skills, Acing VCE English,

Understanding Study Scores and ATAR and Wellbeing. Activities included Amazing

SECONDARY SCHOOL
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Race, Swimming, Gym (Strength and Conditioning) and a 4km night walk around the

perimeter of the university campus. 

 

On the way home, we enjoyed a walk through the beautiful Ballarat Botanical Gardens

before getting lunch in Ballarat’s town centre.

 

Natalie Farmer

VCE Coordinator

Playing with Perception at ArtVo

Year 10 and 11 students enjoyed exploring the ArtVo exhibition on Monday 7th March

during their Psychology Unit 1/2 Excursion.
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Adele Appleby

Secondary School Teacher

Year 7 Geography 

The Year 7 Geography classes conducted a field trip investigation at the site of the

Maroondah Reservoir to learn more about the water cycle and how Melbourne's water is

managed.
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Personally, I had lots of fun walking around and admiring the beauty of what God

has created.We learnt about the Maroondah reservoir and why it was built. 

Evan 

 

Overall I think the excursion was intresting and brought a new view to nature for me.

Derek 

 

This field trip was an amazing experience, I had so much fun learning about the

Maroondah reservoir and testing the waters around. I truly loved the time there.

Joel

 

On Wednesday 16th of March we went to Maroondah dam. We learnt a lot there

about the background of the land and learnt about the Aboriginal tribe Wurundjeri.

I really enjoyed the reservoir walk and the beautiful river. I think we all learnt a lot

about the reservoir and how its used, and its history.

Edha

 

When we went to Maroondah Reservoir I was in awe of the towering dam wall that

stood in front of me. During the trip, I learnt about how they manage the water in the

dam and how it goes through our taps! We also tested the water quality of the water

from the stream. I learnt that an old river bed took the dam's place in the past. I

enjoyed listening to how the Indigenous used that river to help their survival. I loved

the trip to Maroondah Reservoir!

Annabel

 

I enjoyed exploring and looking at the reservoir and how much thinking was put

behind it and how it gets to our homes. It was also really fun testing the water for

different things.

Anushka 

 

These are 2 things that I really enjoyed or learned from our field trip at the

Maroondah Reservoir.

In our field trip I really enjoyed the part where we would sketch different areas of the

reservoir. I learned quite a bit about the water management in the area of the dam

wall and the Watts River as well.

Ethan 
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When we went to Maroondah Reservoir I saw many different types of plants when

we stood in front of the dam wall. During our excursion, I learnt how to use some of

the water testing equipment. I also liked the new information and facts I learnt on

our trip. Amber 

 

Penelope Connolly

Head of Humanities, Secondary School Teacher

Hanging Rock Excursion

On Tuesday 15 March, the Year 8 students went on a Field Study excursion to Hanging

Rock to investigate the geological processes that shaped this spectacular landscape. We

were blessed with wonderful weather and it was an amazing experience!

Here are some views from students when asked, what they enjoyed about the excursion…

Hanging Rock is a serene and beautiful place. Learning about the history, the

formation of the landscape and how weathering and erosion affected the shape and

size of the rocks was very interesting. Ethan

 

Climbing the rocks and looking at the amazing view from the summit. Phoebe

 

Exploring the different rock formations and learning about the mystery of Hanging

Rock. Bonnie

 

Climbing the rocks to the top and looking down at the view of the surrounding areas

was awesome. Emma

 

Learning about how Hanging Rock was formed, seeing the view from

Eagle’s Nest and looking for evidence of erosion and weathering. Samuel 

 

Learning firsthand about how erosion affects the shapes of the rocks. Roshan 
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I really enjoyed the different rock formations and learnt many fascinating things

about Hanging Rock: the history behind Hanging Rock, how the Aboriginals used the

place, their close connection with the site and how Hanging Rock was used in

different ways by people over the years. It was such a fun, new and amazing

experience! Leah  

 

Observing what erosion could do to the rocks over long periods of time. Layla

 

I love the beauty of nature at Hanging Rock. Jim

 

I enjoyed climbing the rocks, looking at all the different rock formations and the view

from the summit. Beatrice
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Rajes Krishnan

Secondary School Teacher

MEDIA ARTS

Year 10 Media Arts – ‘Photography & Advertising’ 

Students have been exploring story, communicated through photographic narrative

sequences. After reading, discussing, and reflecting on the Lord’s Prayer and God’s deep

desire for us to know Him, each student chose a theme, such as ‘longing’, ‘connection in

time’, hope’. 

 

Students responded to historical photographic narratives and completed visual,

technical, conceptual, and contextual analysis. They applied this understanding to their

own narratives, working through the production process (including using Photoshop)

with great excitement. Using the fantastic cameras and enjoying the process of learning

has been a highlight this term. 

As Christian Bligh reflects, “Media this year allowed us to express ourselves through

photographic imagery – I have had heaps of fun with my friends and figured out so many new

things!”

 

Year 9 Media Arts – ‘Wise Media & Storytelling’ 
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Students took on the challenge of working both individually and collaboratively to create

a coherent promotional campaign to help eradicate Malaria. They considered how a

Biblical worldview, loving others as Jesus loved, can push us to use our gifts to help others

- to be mission focussed. They made posters and logos, with consistent aesthetics and an

overall campaign which stretch through the whole of Term 1. Their work has been

outstanding. They grappled with the codes and conventions, the language of media, so

that they could effectively communicate to a visually saturated audience. Positioning their

chosen audience favourably was a challenge.

 

Year 8 Media Arts – ‘Cracking the Media Code’ 

This term has seen students create amazing magazine covers to promote physical,

emotional, or spiritual health. Reflecting on the Lord’s Prayer, they chose an area of

health to promote, an audience, and followed the production process to create unique,

aesthetically consistent, and intentionally marketed magazine covers. They considered

audience positioning, their role as producer, the benefit of feedback and critical analysis

and how to ‘cope’ when receiving ‘constructive feedback’! These are on display in the IT

Room.

 

Please continue to support your child to try out electives which stretch them and help

them develop discernment, preparing them to navigate our ever changing, visually

dynamic world. We are very proud of our Media Arts curriculum at St Andrews and look

forward to taking it through to VCE Media Arts in the future!

 

God Bless,

Marina Heading

Visual & Media Arts Teacher

CHINESE LANGUAGE

Lunar New Year 

Students finally get to experience what it was truly like on Lunar New Year’s Eve for

Chinese people, and in classroom! Year 7-9 can make their own creative dumping,
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wonton and spring roll using real skin. Second Language Advanced students also wrote

some chunlian( 春联)to bring festive to the beginning of the year. Hope all the students

have a blessed 2022!

Shuttlecock Kicking Activity 

Shuttlecock activity（毽子）is a traditional and common Chinese sport game which was

brought to secondary Chinese classroom.  Students love to kick with friends. 

It is great fun to watch the colourful shuttlecock bouncing in the air and share the joy

with each other.

 

Nikki Miao

Secondary School Teacher

Does Laptop Battery Life Differ for Students Across Other
Year Levels?

Sometimes laptop battery life is a real issue at school. It is interesting though, that certain

year levels have different responses to their device's battery life. 

 

As I have looked at the battery life data, the upper years levels seem to struggle with

battery life more than the lower year levels, but the students anecdotally are all using

their laptops the same. So why is battery life different from year level to year level?

 

One may assume that it is the type of programs that students use. Perhaps one upper-level

student is using Photoshop, whilst another is only web-browsing. As I have looked at the

data on this, I concluded that the upper levels have missed some battery life training.

Perhaps their practices take down battery life. 
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So, I conducted a study on different students. As I looked at their screens and asked them

about their battery life it became clear that there was a strong correlation between their

battery life and what apps they had open on their screen.

 

The below screen shots show two different ways of handling battery life. The screen on

the left has a whole lot of apps processing in the background, causing the battery life to be

significantly lower. This student found battery life went from fully depleting by period 5

to being less than 10% in a day. In the case of the screen on the right, the battery life

would only go down to between 20% and 40% at the end of the day. The student’s laptop

that went down to 40% really considered the brightness of her screen to be a main

priority.

Food for thought when it comes to saving battery life.

 

Rolland Hall

Head of Digital Technologies

 

St Andrews Career Guidance & Pathways Program

At St Andrews we teach our students that each is an individual, created in the image of

God with a unique purpose to fulfil as part of a great picture. I am passionate about

supporting our students to reach their career goals and ensure they receive all relevant

information to help them prepare for the future. 
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My Career Match Career Profile – Year 10

In Term 1, Year 10 students completed My Career Match Career Profile. 

Career Profile matches students’ personality to careers. It’s empowering and gives

students knowledge of themselves and what they’re good at, creating a positive

experience. Suggested careers are linked to Job Outlook for exploration. Employability

skills, people, communication, work ethic, teamwork and problem solving are

highlighted. 

 

My Career Match Parent Guide provides advice to parents and guardians based on their

child’s personality type and introduces parents on how to best communicate, inspire and

create a positive environment at home.

 

Careers Newsletter

The St Andrews Careers Newsletter is a great resource for our students and parents. I aim

to provide information about the latest offerings from universities and TAFEs, upcoming

Expos, Open Days and workshops and it is inspiring to hear students’ comments about

the programs and workshops they’ve attended. 

 

Irena Yevlahova

Careers Coordinator 

St Andrews Careers Newsletter 1.pdf

St Andrews Careers Newsletter 2.pdf

St Andrews Careers Newsletter 3.pdf

St Andrews Careers Newsletter 4.pdf

https://media.naavi.com/macaroni/im-a68ec381-8ff9-45c9-802c-ceec151c255e.pdf?deg=auto
https://media.naavi.com/macaroni/im-4adb18cf-99ae-4aa9-8371-dbe9d8fa35c9.pdf?deg=auto
https://media.naavi.com/macaroni/im-be638950-b011-4834-bb75-87f3806a7983.pdf?deg=auto
https://media.naavi.com/macaroni/im-a7c13a1e-eb68-4db7-b14d-a9073aa660fd.pdf?deg=auto
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2022 Update From Our Music Captain

Throughout Term 1, it has been a pleasure to see the Music Department flourish

tremendously after two years of restrictions caused by COVID-19. 

 

We have seen Secondary students busking in the cafe once a week, and everyone has

enjoyed watching them showcase their God-given musical talents and performing them

to the school. The busking performances have been quite an enjoyable activity for

students to partake in, and I’m so excited to expand this opportunity to other students in

the school! 

We have also finally started musical rehearsals for ‘Singin’ in the Rain’. Each Tuesday

afternoon I get to work with such a talented cast who always bring a positive and

enlightening energy to rehearsals. The cast have been working so hard to learn

PERFORMING ARTS
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everything, and I can’t wait for the school community to be able to watch their talents

truly shine.  

 

Additionally, we have seen the vocal program in our College continue to develop with our

two Secondary vocal ensembles: our Vocal Ensemble with students from Year 9-12 and

Vocal Project with students from Year 7-9.  

 

It has been such an encouragement to see these two groups

continue to progress and develop despite all the difficulties brought

about from COVID, and I pray that they will continue to grow and

improve throughout this semester. I’m extremely eager to see how

the Music and Performing Arts Department will continue to thrive

in Term 2!  

 

Roselyn Kho

Music Captain 

Intermediate Band Day Camp   

The Intermediate Band had a fabulous time at their band incursion last week! Students

were able to rehearse in small groups with the expert support of our staff, and develop

their ensemble skills. They had the opportunity to play alongside older students, and fine

tune some challenging repertoire! 

At the end of the day the students performed for our Year 1 students and staff, for their

first performance of the year! We are so proud of the hard work the students put in and

look forward to you hearing them play in the future!

New Piano   
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We are very grateful for the beautiful piano that has been donated to St Andrews

Christian College by Dr Charles and Mrs Grace Karl, for the use of our Music program. 

We are so thankful to the Lord for this generous gesture, and are grateful for the

resources we have to support the success of our music students.   

Pizzicato Strings   

We are SO proud of pizzicato strings for their wonderful performance at our most recent

assembly. It was wonderful to share this opportunity with the rest of the primary school

and have them be a part of our very first performance as a group! The students did such

an amazing job, and are looking forward to many more performances to come!   
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Melbourne Strings Ensemble  

We are excited to have the following representatives from both primary and secondary

years at St Andrews Christian College form part of a new MSE (Melbourne String

Ensemble) project - Agnes Chiu (Yr 9), Marcus Chen (Yr 8), Evan Widjaja (Yr 8), Heidi

Widjaja (Yr 6) and Serena Wang (Yr 5).

  

This project ‘fosters connections to local communities and culture’ and will be

performing both classic and newly commissioned works at the end of this month. We

would encourage anyone who is interested to purchase tickets and be a part of this special

event. You can find out more information from the flyer below!   

Secondary Worship Band 

Hi Everyone! My name is Evangeline and I’m the 2022 Captain for the Secondary

Worship Band. You may have seen us playing at assembly a few times, and if you didn’t

already know, we practise every lunchtime on Mondays, performing 2-3 times a term.
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I think this ensemble is truly special as we get to come together and worship God. We do

a variety of worship songs, and it has been really great to see everyone from Year 7-12

bringing their gifts and using it to glorify God’s name.

 

If you’re interested in joining the band, please don’t hesitate to join us Mondays at lunch.

 

Evangeline Wong

Captain of the Worship Band

Year 12 Production - Pirates of Penzance Jnr.

The Pirates of Penzance set sail in fabulous fashion as the Year 12 Theatre Studies Class

worked hard on their Unit 3 Production and wowed audiences this past week. This classic

musical by Gilbert & Sullivan was full of swashbuckling pirates and dancing damsels, with

plenty of laughs along the way.

 

Well done to all our students for their amazing efforts to pull off a wonderful show.

Kathryn Campbell

Theatre Studies & Drama Teacher

Singin' In The Rain
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Rehearsals for our Secondary School musical production are underway, and we are

having a great time making theatre together! There are approx. 60 students in the cast,

with others involved learning instrumental parts, and designing set and props. 

The process of putting a show together teaches students so many skills – artistic skills

certainly, but also skills in organisation, perseverance, teamwork, lateral thinking and

observation. 

 

It is such a pleasure to be involved with seeing the cast develop skills and friendships and

to craft this musical together. We will be presenting the show in August this year.

 

Karen Elbourne

Drama Teacher
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Learning Support at St Andrews

Learning Support has continued to support staff and students this term in a variety of

ways. 

 

This term we have conducted all the Primary and Secondary Student Support Group

(SSG) meetings. These meetings replace the normal Parent Teacher Interview meetings. 

Thank you to parents for engaging with us in this capacity.

 

We hope to run the ‘Autism Spectrum Parent Support Group’ as a face-to-face meeting

on Wednesday 11th May at 9am.  Further details will be emailed to all parents' early next

term. If you have a child on the spectrum and would like to be part of this group, you are

most welcome. 

Focus on Working Memory

I recently attended an online professional development on working memory. Here is a

little bit of that helpful information:

Working memory is the capacity to store information in your mind for a very brief

period of time (seconds) while manipulating or using it in a cognitively demanding

task. If we do not pay attention to what is being held in working memory, we lose the

information.

LEARNING AND TEACHING
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Working memory is used for:

selecting the information to be worked with, resisting distractions

holding on to prioritised information, maintaining attention

keeping sequences of information in mind

complex thinking e.g. reading comprehension, written expression

planning, organising and problem solving

Supporting the Brain:

Things you can do to support working memory and maximise brain health:

getting enough quality sleep

maintaining a healthy diet, limiting junk food

drinking enough water

doing aerobic exercise

replacing screen viewing with card and board games, chess, Lego building,

cooking, playing a musical instrument, drawing from memory

allocating a time-off period for electronic devices

discussing/questioning what has been read

doing mental exercises like sequence recall, focusing attention

Working memory is crucial to learning and these simple things can have a huge impact! 

  

If you have any questions or concerns about your child, you are always welcome to

contact one of the Learning Support teachers:

Shirley Gillie – Head of Learning Support   sgillie@standrews.vic.edu.au

Kerryn Terrington – Learning Support Teacher – Secondary

kterrington@standrews.vic.edu.au

Blessings

The Learning Support Teachers 

E3 – Engage, Enrich, Empower.

mailto:sgillie@standrews.vic.edu.au
mailto:kterrington@standrews.vic.edu.au
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OARS Global Challenge in Mathematics, Reading and Science

Selected students from Year 4, 6 and 8 had the opportunity to sit the Global Challenge in

Week 8. Congratulations to our students for their efforts – individual results have been

sent out; the final results and international placings will be published in early May.

 

Upcoming Competition – Computational and Algorithmic Thinking:

The Computational and Algorithmic Thinking (CAT) competition is a one-hour

problem-solving competition designed to encourage student curiosity and promote

multiple modes of thinking. The CAT has four divisions: Upper Primary (Years 5–6),

Junior (Years 7–8), Intermediate (Years 9–10) and Senior (Years 11–12)

Date: May 4 to 6

Cost: $7.50

Entries close: April 29th  

If you are interested in your child entering this competition, please email me

kterrington@standrews.vic.edu.au

 

Oceanography (selected students from Year 3 to 6)

God has created an amazing world with so much variation. As we look at how well suited

organisms are to their environment, we can be confident in God’s care and provision for

us. (Matthew 6: 25-29)

This term students have been learning about marine ecosystems; producers, consumers

and decomposers as well as food chains and webs. Next term we look at adaptations and

build on this knowledge to design our own fish that could survive in one of the marine

ecosystems. I look forward to seeing the results!

 

Year 4 to 6 E3 Week Workshops

On Monday through Wednesday (March 28 – 30) all Year 4, 5 and 6 students were

involved in a series of enrichment workshops. The focus was Literacy, Humanities and

The Arts. 

 

Students chose from a range of workshops, including Poet’s Corner, Needle Felted

Animals, History artifacts (or Mrs Jones’ Museum Workshop), YouTube Creators,

Amazing Race, Write like Dr Seuss, Music and Song Writing, Puppetry, Illustrate your

Story, Writer’s workshop, the Great Debate and Literacy Games.

There are so many highlights and wonderful products that came out of the workshops.

Beautiful worship songs, heartfelt poetry and fun felt animals to name a few. If you’d like

mailto:Kterrington@standrews.vic.edu.au


13/02/2023, 16:07 Issue 2 PDF Export - iNewsletter

https://newsletters.naavi.com/issue/454PB15/preview/pdf 124/135

to see some more of the products, have a look at the hub pages : ~ the hub ~ - Year 4 to 6

Enrichment Week Term 1 2022 (standrews.vic.edu.au).

 

Thank you for the dedication and preparation of all staff involved. Your efforts made the

three days a great learning experience for all our Year 4 to 6 students. 

 

Kerryn Terrington

Learning Support Teacher

Learning and Teaching - 2022

I would like to express my thanks to all teachers and students for their work during Term

1. It has been a long time since we have been able to have a full term without interruption

due to lockdowns. We are truly thankful to God for His provision and for the ongoing

support of our College families. 

 

There have been lots of wonderful learning experiences for students throughout this term

and I have been encouraged to see so many of them recorded in our Newsletter. In

particular, I want to thank Mrs Terrington (E3 – Engage, Enrich, Empower Coordinator)

for organising the recent Year 4 – 6 Enrichment activities, and for the amazing staff who

provided such a wide array of interesting experiences in English, Humanities and The

Arts. 

 

During Term 3 we are planning for a similar program of Enrichment activities in

Mathematics, Science and Technology.

NAPLAN Online 2022

On Thursday 24th March students in Year 3, 5 ,7 and 9 participated in the NAPLAN

Coordinated Practice Test (CPT) so that they were able to become familiar with the

NAPLAN Online format.

 

https://thehub.standrews.vic.edu.au/homepage/6689
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The Victorian Curriculum and Assessment Authority (VCAA) have indicated that the

CPT was a success and have sent a letter of thanks to the College in recognition of our

participation. 

 

If parents would like their child to access further domain specific familiarisation, ACARA

has provided a public demonstration website. The suite consists of mini-tests covering all

domains for each NAPLAN year level. The demonstration site can be found

at: https://nap.edu.au/online-assessment/public-demonstration-site

ICAS and AMC Academic Competitions

In 2022 students will, once again, have opportunity to participate in the ICAS and AMC

Academic Competitions. Further information regarding registrations for ICAS Digital

Technologies, English, Science and Spelling Bee will be made available early in Term 2.

My School Website

The My School Website has recently been updated to include NAPLAN data for the 2021

school year in the areas of student results and student progress. 

 

The table below shows the average student results at St Andrews for 2021 summary of the

average score for students. Also included is an explanation of the colour coding used to

compare with students of a similar background. 

 

Across all of the learning domains, the results from 2021 are very pleasing and indicate

that students at St Andrews are performing to a high level.  

 

https://nap.edu.au/online-assessment/public-demonstration-site
https://www.myschool.edu.au/school/46293
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For context, the table below gives a graphical representation of the bands, scaled scores

and relevant year levels.

 

Study Advice – Secondary School

As part of our commitment to providing Secondary School students with resources to

assist them in their studies, the College maintains a subscription to the “Study Skills

Handbook.” Students, and parents, can access these resources via the link below.

 

Website: www.studyskillshandbook.com.au

Username: standrewsvic

Password: 130success

 

The April Study Tip – Read the article below on “Managing Perfectionism” gives some

really useful advice for students. 

Mathematical Problem Solving

Study Skills Handbook Tip - Managing Perfectionism.pdf

http://www.studyskillshandbook.com.au/
https://media.naavi.com/macaroni/im-021cba1c-bdf4-4c9e-9524-a5f10adc2318.pdf?deg=auto
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Congratulations to Anastasya Halim (parent) and Connor Xu (Year 7 student) for their

solutions to the Mathematical Problem Solving question that was published in the last

Newsletter.

 

What is the mathematics inside this task?

a)   Find the area of each colour  

A: Blue 40, Black 20, Brown 20, Yellow 18, White 2

 

b)   What do you notice? 

A: Blue has the largest area and this is equivalent to the

sum of Black and Brown. Black and Brown each have an

area equal to the sum of Yellow and White. Black initially

looks like it has a greater area than Brown but they are, in fact, the same area. Yellow

initially appears to have a greater area than Black but is actually less.

April Challenge – Crosses 

Arrange the digits 1 – 9 in the grid below so that the sum of the digits in both directions is

the same.

 

 

a)   How many solutions are there in total? Explain.

 

b)   Explain, with reasons, how you know that you have found them all?

 

Parents and students are encouraged to send solutions through to

mswanborough@standrews.vic.edu.au.

 

Solutions will be published next newsletter, with one solution earning the author a

voucher at the College Taste n’ See Café.

 

Michael Swanborough

Deputy Principal - Head of Learning and Teaching

mailto:mswanborough@standrews.vic.edu.au


13/02/2023, 16:07 Issue 2 PDF Export - iNewsletter

https://newsletters.naavi.com/issue/454PB15/preview/pdf 128/135

Term One is all about new beginnings, new books, laptops, uniform, lunch box or

opening a new exercise book for the first time. For students this can sometimes be a time

to start afresh or take a new approach in their learning. 

As the weeks pass by the pages are filled with writing, the laptop becomes more familiar,

students begin to get to know new teachers and each other as they navigate content and

learning environments together. For some, this settling in period is quick and for others

this can take time. 

As we head into the first school holiday break it is helpful to use this time to stop and

reflect on all the new experiences of Term One. Personal and collective reflection time is

valuable and can be helpful for student wellbeing. Whether it be in the form of a

conversation as you drive in the car, walking the dog or journaling in a notebook at the

end of the day. It can be incidental yet intentional. Whatever the form, reflection can be a

way to connect with your child/young person to encourage the idea that looking back can

help you to look forward. 

 

WELLBEING
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Whether you are a new St Andrew’s family or not, the Wellbeing team encourages this

holiday period to be one of refreshment and reflection and a time to say, ‘You’ve done

well, you’ve managed a lot!” We have noticed and affirm the resilience, kindness and

inclusion seen by our students daily. As always, if further conversations are needed, please

contact the Wellbeing team upon your return to school in Term Two. 

 

Lisa Wilks-Beasy

Head of Wellbeing

CSEN Sport - Year 9/10 Winners are Grinners

The St Andrews Year 9/10 girls soccer team recently defeated Lighthouse Christian

College 3-1. What a great result!

 

CSEN Primary Sport - Swimming

SPORT
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The CSEN primary swim team finished fourth in Division A. Division A is made up of the

bigger Christian schools so we are punching above our weight!

We had 32 swimmers, eight of whom won individual medals! And a team bronze for

freestyle relays. 

 

Andrew Farmer

Head of P.E. and Health
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Opening Hours 

Secondary Library:

Monday to Friday: (for students in Years 5-12 only) 8.30am to 4:30pm

(for students in Year 4) 8.30am to 3.45pm

 

Primary Library: 

Students may borrow books after school if they bring a book bag and return the books

they have finished reading. Please see staff in the Secondary Library for access and loans.

Victorian Premier’s Reading Challenge (VPRC) 

The VPRC began on the 15th March and runs until the 2nd September. Students in Years

7 and 8 have been registered and should now be able to login and start recording the

books that have been read. Year 9 and 10 students are also most welcome to register and

should speak to their English teacher or to library staff to get registered.

 

LIBRARY NEWS
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Students can find out how to login to the VPRC by going to the Secondary Library page

on the hub. The link should be on the English hub page. This page will also feature some

suggested books. Library staff are happy to answer any questions or help students login.

In the first twenty-one days of the Challenge, students have already recorded 260 titles.

This is a great start.

Exciting News!

Eastern Regional Libraries is partnering with us. This now means that students are able to

join the library and be able to access a number of resources to help in their education. 

 

Please have a look at the included brochure for more information.

 

Below is a brief message from Eastern Regional Libraries about joining the program:

 

Hi Students, Parents and Guardians,

 

We here at Your Library are keen to get you onboard as library members. We run the

Knox, Rowville, Boronia Libraries and many more. We have a huge list of services

that could help you from study support, to eBooks and audiobooks, to borrowable

video games. All free! 

 

Getting signed up is as easy as having a parent or guardian go

to www.yourlibrary.com.au/students and creating an account.

The barcode and password/pin number will be emailed to the parent or guardian

and you will be ready to go. We will send a list with the names of students who have

signed up to your school to verify.

 

Hope to see you in one of our branches soon!

The Your Library Team.

 

Your Library - School Brochure StAndrews.pdf

http://www.yourlibrary.com.au/students
https://media.naavi.com/macaroni/im-3e9d0d7b-8040-4e81-b3ad-068b69ebb8a1.pdf?deg=auto
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Library Book Club

This term, there has been a library club for primary students. Mrs Lepileo has been in

the Junior Library at lunchtime on Tuesdays, welcoming Primary students wishing to

come in and read. It has been very well attended.

Lynne Marks, Anita Little, Wai Peng Heath

Library Staff
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Knox City Football Club are accepting Expressions of Interest of players for our girls

Under 12 and our boys Under 14, Under 16 and under 17 boys for the 2022 season. If you

are interested in being part of a great community club, complete the jotform vis the

link/button below and you will be contacted by our Junior Coordinator.  

Any enquiries regarding 2022 season email info@knoxcityfc.com.au or contact our

Junior Coordinator on 0413 353 819.

Community Notices
This section of our Newsletter is to give our families information about programs

being run by organisations outside of the school which may interest our school

families.

 

These organisations are not endorsed by St Andrews Christian College.

mailto:info@knoxcityfc.com.au
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